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CALL FOR PAPERS
Conference: “Government Programs, Distribution, and Equity”
Given their extent and magnitude, government programs, policies, and expenditures are thought to have significant distributional impacts. However, these impacts are not fully understood or quantified. The Fiscal Research Center of the Andrew Young School of Policy Studies, Georgia State University is sponsoring a conference that will explore the links between government programs, policies, and expenditures, and their resulting effects on equity or distribution. The conference aims at bringing together researchers working in these areas to explore recent advances in the field and to increase awareness of the subject.
Potential topics include, but are not limited to, those that examine:

· How government programs, policies, and expenditures affect the distribution of income;

· How these programs affect the distribution of resources or agents across, for example, space or industry;

· How these distributional effects differ across age, race, gender, family composition, geography, or other relevant factors;

· How the potential distributional effects influence the design of government programs;

· How the distributional effects of similar programs may differ across countries;

· The methodology for measuring the effects of government programs on distribution and equity, including the construction of different indices;
· The separate effects, and substitutability or complementarity, of federal versus state versus local policies aimed at distribution;
· How political considerations may affect the distributional outcomes of government programs.
Researchers working in these areas are invited to submit papers or 2-page abstracts via email attachment to: frc@gsu.edu.  The submission deadline for papers and abstracts is May 1, 2009. Acceptance for presentation will be communicated no later than June 1, 2009.  
The conference will be held at the Andrew Young School of Policy Studies in Atlanta, GA on Friday, October 30, 2009.   
The Fiscal Research Center will pay an honorarium of $2,000 and cover normal travel expenses.     
Papers presented at the conference will be published in a special issue of Public Finance Review, subject to the normal refereeing process.

Conference organizers are: James Alm, Jorge Martinez, David Sjoquist, and Sally Wallace 
FRC contact information is:
Phone: 404. 413. 0249

Fax: 404. 413. 0248
Email: frc@gsu.edu
